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Last week was a display of the tug of war match in the stock market, leading to less than a 1% loss
for the S&P 500 Index. On the one hand, multiple pharmaceutical companies have reported positive
results on COVID-19 vaccines, providing optimism that there is light at the end of this pandemic
tunnel. Although vaccines are on the horizon, COVID-19 cases are currently rising at an alarming
rate through much of the country, dampening the excitement from vaccine new. JPMorgan became
the first major firm to expect U.S. GDP to have a minor decline in the first quarter of 2021, suggest-
ing the next couple of months could be difficult before moving to a post-COVID environment.

While the broad market index experienced a slight loss, some of the trends we have witnessed in
the past couple of weeks continued. The recently lagging value stocks and small-cap stocks con-
tinued making up ground and outperforming their larger stock counterparts. This trend could be
indicating the stock market is trading off a long-term, post-vaccine world, rather than the current
seemingly risk-on environment. If this is the case, it makes sense that investors are rotating out of
larger-cap stocks and moving into riskier, smaller-cap, undervalued stocks. The 10-year U.S. Treasury
yield experienced its largest one-week decline since August, falling to 0.83% on Friday, indicating
investors are balancing some of the cyclical and smaller stock risks by investing in safe-haven U.S.
Treasury bonds.

One market trend that continued was outperformance from the NASDAQ Index; however, this was
not driven by the broad technology index like we have become accustomed to. Instead, it was a 20%
week from Tesla that lead the index higher. Standard and Poor’s announced Tesla would be added to
the S&P 500 Index beginning in December, leading many investors to jump into the already crowd-
ed trade. Tesla will become the largest company ever added to the S&P 500 Index, so buying should
be expected to continue in the near term, especially as index funds join the party. It is important to
remember, Tesla is up close to 500% this year, trading more on momentum and multiple expansion
than fundamentals.

Periods like this are what make investing difficult and can lead to questioning your portfolio. Tesla
continues to do astonishingly well, and lagging cyclical, small cap stocks are suddenly outperform-
ing in an environment of surging COVID-19 cases. While this could feel like a time to buy what is
doing well and cave to the fear of missing out, a diversified portfolio will continue to provide the
best odds of long-term success without emotionally reacting to the short-term events. A

The information included herein was obtained from sources which we believe reliable. This report is being provided for informational purposes only. It does not represent
any specific investment and is not intended to be an offer of sale of any kind. Past performance is not a guarantee of future results.

Allegheny Financial Group is a Registered Investment Advisor. Securities offered through Allegheny Investments, LTD, a registered Broker/Dealer. Member FINRA/SIPC.

811 Camp Horne Road, Suite 100 « Pittsburgh, PA 15237
A Allegheny Financial Group - Allegheny Investments Ph:412.367.3880 - Fax: 412.367.8353

alleghenyfinancial.com - alleghenyinvestments.com




